

CITY HALL • 100 STATE STREET • BELOIT, WI 53511

Office: 608/364-6700 • Fax: 608/364-6609

www.ci.beloit.wi.us Equal Opportunity Employer

## **NOTICE TO THE PUBLIC**

February 4, 2014

To Whom It May Concern:

The City of Beloit has received a petition requesting the vacation of excess S. Turtle Townhall Road right-of-way east of the intersection with Gateway Boulevard. The right-of-way in question is no longer needed following the realignment of this intersection, and will be returned to the adjacent properties located at 9817 & 9949 S. Turtle Townhall Road and abandon the property as a public right-of-way.

This proposed vacation will be considered during the following meetings:

<u>City Plan Commission</u>: Wednesday, March 5, 2014, at 7:00 PM, or as soon thereafter as the matter can be heard in The Forum, Beloit City Hall, 100 State Street.

<u>City Council (Public Hearing)</u>: Monday, March 17, 2014, at 7:00 PM, or as soon thereafter as the matter can be heard in The Forum, Beloit City Hall, 100 State Street.

## THE PUBLIC IS INVITED TO ATTEND THESE MEETINGS.

## We are interested in your opinion.

Anyone bringing handouts to the Plan Commission meeting <u>must</u> bring <u>ten (10)</u> copies and submit them to the Recording Secretary <u>before</u> the meeting begins. Staff is unable to leave the meeting area to make copies.

For additional information, please contact Drew Pennington in the Planning & Building Services Division at (608) 364-6711 or <a href="mailto:penningtond@ci.beloit.wi.us">penningtond@ci.beloit.wi.us</a>. Comments will be accepted via telephone, email, and U.S. Mail.